Cherry Valley City Council Meeting
Cherry Valley City Hall

166 Highway 1B

Cherry Valley, AR 72324

October 15, 2019~ 6:40 p.m.

On October 15, 2019, the City of Cherry Valley meet for its regular City Council meeting.  Present were Mayor Adam Love, Council Member Earnest Meredith, Council Member Roy Dorris, Council Member James DeWitt and Recorder Treasurer Stacey Bennett. 
Visitors: None
The meeting was opened with prayer by Council Member James DeWitt.
.
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the September 10, 2019 minutes as read. 3 for 0 against 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Meredith to approve the Financial Statement and paying of bills. 3 for 0 against 

Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett presented Resolution No 840 to certify the cities millage for the 2020 fiscal year.  Mrs. Bennett informed the council the cities current millage was 4.0.  The council could choose to remain at the 4.0 mills, lower it, or could be raised up to no more than 5.0 mills.  

On a motion made by Alderman Meredith, seconded by Alderman DeWitt to raise the millage to 4.5 mills for the city for the 2020 fiscal year.  3 for 0 against 

Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett spoke with the council regarding the rental agreement at the Fire Department. The current agreement rents the building for $50.00 for the day.  The suggestion was to add a damage deposit to the agreement and if no damage was done the deposit would be returned.  

On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Meredith to add a $50.00 damage deposit to the rental agreement for all renters. 3 for 0 against

Next meeting will be November 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.
_____________________________


_____________________________

Stacey Bennett, Recorder Treasurer


Adam Love, Mayor

